MEMORANDUM

TO:
Ed Massey, Board Chair

Board Members

FROM:

Dr. Randy Poe, Superintendent
DATE:
October 26, 2017
RE:
Approval to Present Waiver for Ignite Institute to Kentucky Board of Education
I am requesting that the Boone County School District Board of Education request a waiver from the Kentucky Board of Education to the 702 KAR 4:180, Model Program of Spaces, and 702 KAR 4:170, Facility Programming and Construction Criteria. These waivers are necessary to allow flexibility in the use of space for the Ignite Institute which is not contemplated by the KDE Model Program for a 1000-student High School outlined in the KDE Planning Manual (702 KAR 4:180), and the standards for outdoor physical education and the specific use of bleachers for assembly under 702 KAR 4:170.
The Ignite Institute will not meet the standard KDE model configuration guidelines as set up by the Kentucky Department of Education but will meet all academic guidelines providing services all day, 5 days a week in a non-traditional setting. The waiver will allow the project to move forward and give the district more latitude to work with the Kentucky Workforce Development Cabinet in completing this project. We are appreciative for the gift of the building from Toyota and for the workforce grant from the Kentucky Department of Workforce Development. 
I recommend the board approve our request to seek a waiver for the Ignite Institute from the state school board, as presented.
